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Newsletter 

By:  Anitia Owens, Deparment 

Well June has finally arrived and our Convention 

draws near.  This is an exciting time yet it is a sad 

time.  I have enjoyed my year as your President 

and all the things we have accomplished 

together.  There is always more to do than you 

can achieve in one year so I look forward to the 

new President continuing on with our adventure.  

I ask that you support her as you have done for 

me and we will continue to grow and get stronger. 

We launched the Poppy on Memorial Day and it 

was beautiful.  There were moments when we 

thought it would not happen due to the weird 

weather pattern of unpredictable storms.  Thanks 

to District 6 and Units 154 and 184 for their 

hospitality.  A special thanks for Wanda Kendrick 

for all the work she does in setting up this event 

each year. 

We have been out and about among the Districts 

and Units still working on assisting them with their 

record keeping and to new Presidents and 

officers on how to operate a Unit. I want to 

emphasize to each and every member that the 

monies received through membership, fund 

raisers and donations are to be accounted for at 

each Unit meeting and to be used only for the 

purpose of our mission.  Hold your elected 

officers accountable for the operation of the Unit.  

Be a part of what is going on, ask questions and  
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volunteer your help.  This will make for a well 

ran operation carrying out the purposes for 

which this money was received.     

I want to encourage you to come to the 

Department Convention, be a part of electing 

new officers for the upcoming year and voicing 

your thoughts and ideas for what we should 

be doing to help our veterans.   

Thank you again for a wonderful year and all 

of your support that made it so.  I will still be 

around working for our veterans as I know you 

will.  

For God and Country 
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By Patty Hawkins, Department Secretary 

 
I would like to say a "big thank you" to all auxiliary 

members for allowing me to serve as 1st. Vice 

President Department of Georgia, this year.  I have 

enjoyed meeting so many of you at the Leadership 

Workshops.  We gained a lot of insight on various 

topics.  I know we will continue to serve our 

veterans, their families and our community.  

For the Auxiliary to be alive and active we need to 

continue to bring in more new members and 

encourage current members to renew.  Let's 

remember that new members might come in with 

new ideas.  Be open-minded and give new ideas a 

chance.  

I hope to see each of you at the convention in June. 

A special thank you to President Anitia for a great 

year of Bee a Doer for our Veterans 

NOTE:  Incoming Officers and District Presidents are 

asked to wear red and black for installation.  

Ladybugs in action for Veterans. 

 

Thanks again for your hard work this year. 

For God and Country 

 

 

By Jane Lawrence, Department 1st Vice President 

 

 

1st Vice President / Leadership
   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

Secretary 
 

Ladies, I am sad to say the impact reports did not 

come in as expected. We received reports from the 

following Districts 1st, 3rd, 4th, 5th, 6th, 7th, 10th 11th 

and 12th. I know these reports have been discussed 

at the leadership meetings. 

Time to start planning for the Department 
Convention the forms are now on the webpage. 
Don’t forget to send in your reservations for the 
Past President Parley luncheon, we are running a 

little short of ladies attending. I have to turn in final 
numbers by June 14th. So please send in your form 
and money ASAP. There will not be any tickets sold 
at the convention.  The Past Parley Luncheon will be 

on Friday June 22
nd

, the forms are on the website. The 

price will be $30 per person.  

We also have the National Convention hotel forms 

on the web, along with States Dinner and 

Commanders Banquet. 

www.galegionaux@bellsouth.net 

ALA Academy course covers culture of goodwill 

The latest ALA Academy course is now available! In ALA 

Culture Basics: Establishing an ALA Culture of Goodwill, ALA 

members will gain a better understanding of how our attitudes, 

beliefs, and behaviors impact members and the ALA's ability 

to serve our mission. Learn more about the ALA Academy, 

and get started today on all courses - including ALA 

Leadership, Communications Methods 201, and ALA 101 – 

Web: www.ALAforVeterans.org 

 

Looks like a great time was had at the Poppy Launching on 

Memorial Day. 

 

 

 

See Y’all at Department 

Convention 

http://www.galegionaux@bellsouth.net/
http://www.alaforveterans.org/
https://www.bing.com/images/search?view=detailV2&ccid=r/NUMjZV&id=30158577089FF577C7F9AFDED99F78C517978B73&thid=OIP.r_NUMjZVmLob_34QCz5MLwHaHa&mediaurl=http://2.bp.blogspot.com/_IaAlTldFN4w/S8SYckeRE7I/AAAAAAAAA4g/tIQ8lYISxBQ/s1600/SNAPPY%2bCUTE%2bBEE.png&exph=1600&expw=1600&q=april+bee+pictures&simid=608055427287943787&selectedIndex=217
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HISTORIAN CORNER 

 
By Valerie Brown-Debro, Department 2nd Vice Pres.  

 

 

 

 

 

By Susan Hall, Department Historian 

2nd Vice President/Membership 

[Type a quote from the document or the 

summary of an interesting point. You can 

position the text box anywhere in the 

document. Use the Drawing Tools tab to 

change the formatting of the pull quote text 

box.] 

 

 

Buzzing Bumble Bees throughout the State of Georgia. 

While the Chairman term comes to an end, membership 

still remains everyone’s responsibility. Over the months, 

our Department Membership Chairman encouraged our 

members to take the ALA online Academy course. While 

attending Mission training in North Carolina, we received 

quite a few training sessions and once we returned to our 

Department, we went back and implemented mini training 

workshops with our members.  Some of the topics 

included, how to reach target groups; communicating with 

members; How to be a mentor; and Understanding the 

Code of Conduct. We focused on How to recruit and retain 

members, it easy to recruit New members however, our 

primary focus was on retaining and having our members 

to rejoin. We can only do that by valuing our member 

matter.    

We set examples of How to present New Members Kits and 

practice the Culture of Goodwill. At our Department Spring 

Conference, we acknowledged the Units and Junior 

members with Certificates and presented Units that made 

Goal membership. The Goal Units were presented a Blue 

Ribbon that read, 100% GOAL Unit along with a Certificate 

of Participation and a Queen Bumble Bee pin. We 

congratulated them and share the posting on social media 

using hashtags. #ALARocks #AmericanLegionAuxiliary  

On our annual reporting dated May 15
th

, Georgia has 138 

Units and 12 Districts 6,772  paid members into 

Department Headquarters. Currently reached our 

Department Goal at 65.48%.  One of the newly chartered 

Unit 335 in Sylvester, was presented by our National 

President Diane Duscheck during her visit to Georgia in 

April 2018.  

We’re still pushing to raise our accomplishments in 

percentage and seating at National Convention.  I Love you 

all and encourage you to keep our mission and vision of 

who we are and what we do that matters.  

Our Annual Membership reporting, 
We received (6) District Reports and (4) Unit reports, 

(3) New Units Chartered Unit 75, 305, & 335 
(9) Units that made GOAL; Units 333, 23, 291, 123, 197, 

267, 50, 209, 70 
 

VALERIE BROWN-DEBRO 

ALA Department Membership Chairman 

404 201 -5138  

 

 

         The PoppyAnchor 

   
(Dept. Historian, Dept. President, Dept. 2nd Vice President) 

 
 The Poppy Anchor is a timeless tradition in 

Georgia.  It was started by Moina Michael as a way to 

honor those who died at sea. 

 Moina Michael started the idea of the Poppy 

Anchor in 1919 after speaking to a woman who was 

worried that her son had joined the Army instead of the 

Navy and then died on a transport ship, and she had no 

grave to honor him, to put a wreath or flowers at.  Moina 

wrote “I promised a mother whose only son went down at 

sea on a transport, that those who went down at sea, 

soldiers whose bodies had found a watery grave should 

have their definite floral tributes as well as those whose 

graves were on land”. 

            The Poppy Anchor which is made of an estimated 

12,000 poppies and in the shape of anchor is 52”X52”.  It 

is launched every year on Memorial Day.  It was originally 

ten feet long with poppies made by Michael’s with the 

help of the American Legion Auxiliary Department of 

Georgia, to be launched at Annapolis, as printed in an 

article in the Postville Herald dated 29
th

 May, 1930 

 

 This tradition started just after the Armistice Day 

at the end of WWI.  The Poppy Anchor was originally 

launched in Savannah Georgia, then picked up by the 

Naval Academy at Annapolis, and moved to Annapolis 

Maryland in 1930.  Moina Michael was sent to Annapolis 

Navel Academy each year to help with the launching. Just 

before her death Moina Michael had just finished making 

300 poppies for the anchor for Memorial Day launching at 

Annapolis. After her death on May 10, 1944 the Poppy 

Anchor launching was moved back to Tybee Island in 

Savannah Georgia.  The Poppy Anchor has also been 

launched at several other locations over the years such as 

New York City and the Coosa River in Rome Georgia.  

 

 This timeless tradition started by Moina Michael 

as a tribute to those men who died “a watery grave” is 

carried on by the Department of Georgia American Legion 

Auxiliary.  Each year one District is assigned the task of 

building the Poppy Anchor.  The Anchor is then dedicated 

at the American Legion Auxiliary Department of Georgia 

Spring Conference.  The anchor is then transported on 

Memorial Day to Tybee Island where it is launched with a 

ceremony beginning with a prayer, the singing of God 

Bless America and the playing of taps.  It is a beautiful 

tribute and ceremony attended by at least 40 American 
Legion  
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By Phyllis Singleton, Department Chaplain 

 

 Chaplain 

Summer seems to be the busiest season of all…and it’s no 

different for those of us in the American Legion Auxiliary. It’s 

the time of year when kids and grandkids are out of school 

and family visits and trips are regular events. Add in back-to-

back great American holidays and observances. Throw in our 

own ALA line-up—unit, district and department meetings, 

this month’s Department Annual Convention and the ALA 

National Convention in August—plus any scheduled service 

or volunteer activities on your list. Whew! Okay, maybe it is a 

little busier this time of year! But we’re equipped to handle 

it—after all, we are members of the largest women’s service 

organization in the world! More importantly, we’re all 

children of the Living God, endowed with the talents and 

energies necessary for us to fulfill his will for us on this 

earth. He equips and enables each of us to take on the tasks 

and opportunities he lays before us while enjoying the 

blessings and bounty he provides. Yet often we spend too 

much time focusing on the “busy-ness” instead of the “being-

ness.” In his word and by the examples in the natural world, 

we’re reminded that if we put forth our best effort and turn it 

all over to Him, we don’t have to worry or fret about the 

outcome or indeed, about tomorrow itself. He’s got it 

covered! 

 

He equips and enables each of us to take on the tasks 

and opportunities he lays before us while enjoying the 

blessings and bounty he provides. Yet often we spend 

too much time focusing on the “busy-ness” instead of 

the “being-ness.” In his word and by the examples in the 

natural world, we’re reminded that if we put forth our 

best effort and turn it all over to Him, we don’t have to 

worry or fret about the outcome or indeed, about 

tomorrow itself. He’s got it covered! 

 

In His word, we’re told to pray for “our daily bread”…not 

“next year’s bread”. In scripture, and in the now  of our 

daily lives, he reassures us that even the flowers of the 

field and the birds of the air are under his supernatural 

provision and safekeeping….that he is our provider and 

our portion…that he will never leave nor forsake 

us…that we are never alone..  

So when the schedule is a little overloaded and it all 

seems to be overwhelming…remember the old joke 

about how to eat an elephant…one bite at a time! Just 

stop for a second.  

Remind yourself that you live in the most blessed and 

prosperous nation in the history of the world. You are a 

child of God, and he gave you life not just to do, do, 

do…but to enjoy, enjoy, enjoy! Speaking of enjoyment, I 

have so enjoyed being your Department Chaplain for the 

past year. It has been so gratifying and so encouraging 

meeting and working with many of you. From 

volunteerism like VA Hospital visits and outreach like 

Care Packages to veterans in the field, to public events 

like the recent Poppy Anchor launch and the work you 

do for our veterans and our Legion family and the 

wonderful, giving nature you display every time we’re 

together gives me confidence in our organization and its 

viability. Serving under our ALA Department President 

Anitia Owens and our board has been an honor. I’ve 

received lots of Chaplain’s reports outlining the many 

projects and programs undertaken by our units, and the 

impact on our veterans and communities is evidence for 

all to see—we are making a difference. Thank you for 

the opportunity to be part of that, and to serve our 

Auxiliary and each of you. I pray for God’s protective 

hedge to encircle you and yours, and I know I will see 

you in the near future as we lean forward into a new ALA 

year! 

For God and Country 

Phyllis Singleton 

Auxiliary, American Legion, Sons of the American Legion  
and Legion Riders.  

 

Susan Hall 
Department of Georgia Historian 2017-18 
 

  

Dept. Honorary Junior President Launching the Anchor And Dept. President 

 
               The Anchor floating on the water 
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ALA MIS PROGRAM ACCESS for 

UNITS Membership  

 

The fee is $10 per year per person (2 per Unit).  This is the fee 

National charges. Forms are on the website or call the Department for 

copies. Due to the enforced rules all forms must be completed and 

signed by 5 current Unit Officer. At no time is an aut horized person 

using ALA MIS is to share their password with anyone. If a person 

needs to be changed please send in a new form right away. Please let 

us know ASAP.  

If your Unit wants to continue having access to the ALA MIS the 

department must receive new forms and $10 for each person per 

calendar  year.  No person authorized to use ALA MIS is to share their 

password with anyone.  

New:  District Presidents can now have access to all the Units in their 

districts. This will be a read only and ca nnot make any changes. The 

fee is $10 and will be good until December.  

National will be billing the Department for any users on January 1, of 

the current year. If you want to continue to have access to the ALA MIS, 

make sure your check is sent to the depa rtment.  Many of units have 

not sent in their ALA MIS access payments, so effective January 1
st

; 

they will no longer  have access.  

 

 

We are planning for the 2018 Junior Convention. It will be held June 22
nd

 and June 23
rd

 at the Sonesta Hotel on 

Pleasant Hill in Duluth. The meeting will start Friday {22
nd

} in the morning and will end at 2:30 on Saturday with 

the Installation of New Junior Officers. Each Junior must be signed in and out by the same adult. Juniors must be 

between the ages of 6 years old and 18 years old. 

Please fill out a Registration form for each girl that will be attending Convention. The Juniors will be using the 

same form for registration as ALA Dept of GA. Same fees will apply for the Juniors that apply for Senior Members. 

Each girl will need to bring a white t-shirt. Also, a swimsuit for the pool party on Friday night. There will be no 

activities after Junior Installation on Saturday. We are planning a fun filled Convention. 

Also, some of you have asked for the names of the current Junior Dept Officers. 

     President                    Kacie Linaweaver 

Vice President             Jayleen Reed 

Secretary                    Lexsy Escobar 

Chaplain                     Willa Payton 

Historian                     Maria Knapp 

Sgt-at-Arms                 Ty’Asia Trammel 

Color Bearer                 Catherine Knapp 

        For God and Country, 

           Your Junior Chairmen 

 

 

 

Volunteer Representative Needed  

The Department of GA Auxiliary is looking for a VA 

Representative for the Atlanta/Decatur VAVS. We are 

looking for someone dedicated to serving our veterans. 

The Representative is responsible for handling the money 

donated by the Units to purchase Comfort Articles, help 

hold Hostess Parties and the Christmas Gift Shop. She has 

to attend the VAVS meetings and report to VA & R 

Chairman and the Department President. An expense 

report of all monies received and original receipts for all 

items purchased must be kept and turned in monthly to 

Patty at Department Headquarters for accounting.  We 

need someone very bad to accept this position. I will be 

glad to show you everything I can to help you get started. I 

will be at Spring Conference on Thursday and Friday. If you 

are interested I will be glad to talk with you and work with 

you.  If you are interesting in the position please call me at 

706-399-7539 or email miriam363rs@gmail.comFor God 

 

Miriam Stein 

VA&R Chairman    

                   STILL LOOKING   
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Hand Made Framed Stainless Steel American Legion Emblem with Blue and Gold 

Background  

The above framed emblem will be auctioned off at our June Convention with all proceeds going 

to the VA Hospital Needs.  Tickets are $5 each or 3 for $10.  This would make a great addition to 

your òman caveó or at your Post.  Please consider purchasing a ticket(s) by filling in the 

information below and mail with Check or money order payable to ALA Department.  Ticke ts will 

be filled in for you and put into the drawing.  Copies of the tickets can be made for additional 

sales.  Thank you for your service to our veterans and their families.  

Ticket(s) for American Legion Emblem  -     

  

      

  

Name:  

   

Phone:  

 

  

  

      

  

Name:  

   

Phone:  

 

  

  

      

  

Name:  

   

Phone:  

 

  

  

      

  

Name(s) and Phone Numbers to be put  on Tickets:  

Amount Enclosed:   

    

  

Payable to ALA Department of Georgia         
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 ONE WEEK AT THE PEPPERTREE ATLANTIC, BEACH VILLAS  

SUNDAY OCTOBER 14, 2018 ð SUNDAY OCTOBER 21, 2018  

 

Buy a chance to win a weeksõ vacation in Atlantic Beach, NC 

Tickets are $5 each or 3 for $10  

1 Bedroom sleeps (4)  

Private Deck, Full Kitchen, Cable and DVD Player and Wireless Internet, Beach Access  

All Proceeds go to t he Presidentõ Special Project 

Ticket(s) for One Week Vacation at Atlantic Beach, NC    

        

  

Name:  

   

Phone:  

  

  

  

       

  

Name:  

   

Phone:  

  

  

  

       

  

Name:  

   

Phone:  

  

  

  

       

  

Name(s) and Phone Numbers to be put  on Tickets:    

Amount Enclosed:   

  

        

Payable to ALA Department of Georgia        
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American Legion Auxiliary  
Department of Georgia  
3035 Mt Zion Rd  
Stockbridge, GA  30281 
 

 

Calendar of Upcoming Events  201 8 

 

June 14, 2018   Flag Day 
June 17, 2018  Father Day 
 
 
June 22-24, 2018 100th Annual Dept Convention 
            Arrive June 21st, 2018 Duluth, GA 
 
 
August 24 – 30th, 2018   100th National Convention 
       Minneapolis, MN   
 

  

Presidentõs Theme: 

ñBee a doer for our Veteransò 
 

Membership Theme:  

“Buzzing Bumble Bees for Memberships.” 

¶ Rejuvenate          

¶ Revive   

¶ Retention  

National Presidentõs Theme: 

NOT ONE 
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